
MILFORD COUNCIL ON AGING 
MEETING MINUTES 
NOVEMBER 9, 2010 

 
 

Tony Grillo, Vice Chairperson, called the November Meeting of the Council on Aging to order at 10:07 
a.m. 
 
CORRESPONDENCE: None 
 
SECRETARY’S REPORT: 
Vincent Squiciari read the October 12th, 2010 meeting minutes. A motion to accept the minutes was 
made by Tony Grillo and it was seconded by Vincent Squiciari.  The motion passed unanimously.  
  
SENIOR CENTER DIRECTOR’S REPORT: 
Council members read the Senior Center Director’s Report which summarized activities for the month 
of October. Ruth Anne filled in the members on details of the activities. Fran Small made a motion to 
accept the report.  It was seconded by Paul Gallagher. The motion passed unanimously. 
 
BUDGET REPORT: 
Expenses for October included $4,116.00 for the van, $148.57 for telephone, $427.75 for office 
supplies and postage, and $696.20 for facility expenses which include annual fire suppression device 
inspection which costs about $400 annually, for a total of $5,388.52, leaving a balance of $39,846.98. 
  
OLD BUSINESS:  
Board Emeritus:   
We have proclamations from the Board of Selectmen and the plaque engraved for Domenic 
D’Alessandro and Nina Barry.  We will make arrangements soon to arrange a date to present them. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
SeniorTax Relief Program 
This is a very good program which involves a lot or work to prepare. Forty four application packets 
were distributed. Forty one of these were returned. Three applicants were over-income and therefore 
ineligible. There were 21 returning volunteers. One returning applicant withdrew her application. The 
Board of Selectmen allocated two more positions so 27 applicants will be placed. 
 
 
Annual Expo 
This was cancelled for this year because not enough vendors reserved booths. We usually have 28 to 
30 vendors and only 12 reserved this year. 
Ruth Anne is open to suggestions about ways to revive this useful event. 
 
 
OTHER BUSINESS: None 
 
 
ADJOURNMENT; 
Vincent Squiciari made a motion to adjourn the meeting. It was seconded by Tony Grillo. The meeting 
adjourned at 10:39 a.m. Absent from the meeting were Stanley Nalewajko and Carmen DiTolve. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Vincent Squiciari, Secretary 


